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-Behrend Briefs
Comedy Night Lambda Sigma and the JointResidence

Council are sponsoring an amatuer comedy night on Thursday,
April 27 at 8 pm in Reed 117. Admission is free.

Smoking/Nonsmoking There will be a program to
dicsuss the new no smoking policy on Thursday, April 27 in the
Niagra,HallLobby at 8 pm.

Radio Anyone interested in joining WPSE staff who
missed the organizational meeting can still join by contacting
Ken Bunting at 6318.

Work Study Applications for summer work study are
available in the Financial Aid Office, 221 Glennhill Farmhouse.
Apply now.

Hispanic Scholarship Applications for scholarships
from the National Hispanic Scholarship Fund are available by
sending a self-addressed, stamped envelope to: Selection
Commitke, National Hispanic Scholarship Fund, P.O. Box 748,
San Francisco, Ca 94101

UP Housing Contract Request Cards for temporary space
in the Residence Halls at UniversityPark are available on a first-
come, first serve basis. for more information, stop in the Office
of Student Services or contact the Assignment Office at
University Park at 865-7503.

Olszewski Scholarship Applications are available to
-

Erie County residents with financial need. Call 455-0303 for an
application. The deadline is May 14, 1989.

Scholarship . Students whose parents work at
Meadowbrook Dairy or Country Fair may be eligible for theRay
and Virginia McGarvey Scholarship. Visit the Financial Aid
Office, 221 Glennhill, or call 6162 for more information.

Health Center Hours Physician hours are:
Wednesday and Thursday, 1 pm-4 pm. Nurse practitioner hours
are: Monday and Tuesday, 1 pm-10 pm; Wednesday and Thursday,
8 am-1 pm; Friday, 8 am-5 pm. The Health Center is open
Monday through Thursday, 8 am-10 pm; Friday, 8 am-9 pm;
Saturday, 9 am-1 pm.

Counseling Personal counseling and support groups are
available. Stop in at 213 Glennhill Farmhouse Monday through
Friday from 9 am to 5 pm or call 898-6203. Appointments can be
made in the Financial Aid Office.

Learning Assistance The Learning Assistance Center
offers free tutoring in subjects including math, English, and
physics. Check the appointment board outside of the Center,
Turnbull 205, for details.

Amnesty International Amnesty International
meetings are held every Tuesday in the upper Winter Green lobby
from 4-5 pm.

Eating Concerns The Eating Concerns support group
will resume weekly meetings at 7 pm on Thursdays (note change
from last semester). Anyone concerned about eating behavior is
welcome to attend this informal support group. For more
information call Louanne Barton at ext. 6203 or Patty Pasky
McMahon at ext. 6217.

Quality Sciences Scholarships The American
Society for Quality Control, Energy division, has two
scholarships available. Students pursuing a career in the Quality
Sciences, statistics, quality planning and management, etc. should
apply. More information is available in the Financial Aid Office,
221 Glennhill. The deadline is April 30, 1989.
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ROTC Cadets Participate in
Orientation Exercises

Twenty-eight ROTC cadets
embarked on an orientation trip
to Fort Indiantown Gap (FIG) on
the afternoon ofFriday, April 7.
FIG weekend is used to acquaint
cadets with Army life and train
them not only in things such as
land navigation and M-16 rifle
firing, but also in leadership. All
Penn State campuses with ROTC
programs attend this yearly event.

After an eight hour drive, the
junior cadets put on their ruck
sacks and went to the begin a
weekend of tactical training to
prepare them for summer camp.
The freshman and sophomore
cadets got their duffels and were
taken to barracks. They put on
their Battle Dress Uniforms
(BDUs) and went to pick up one
Army Meal Ready to Eat (MRE),
and get linens to make up their
bunks.

given a map and compass. Then
they used the land navigation
techniques they had been-taught
to find several points. After they
finished they returned to the
barracks, made up their bunksand
went to bed.

against aggressors in various
warfare scenarios. After their
MRE lunch, the next stop was
the M-16 range where they were
given nine live rounds and were
taught how to sight a rifle. Then
they were given twenty more
rounds which they fired at
competition silhouette targets.
After dinner they were sent to the
night tactics site. After a night
patrol they came back to rest and
clean weapons.

Up early again on Sunday, the
cadets got a hot breakfast and
went to the helicopter orientation
site. The cadets were flown in
Huey helicopters on an open door
ride to the orienteering site.
The cadets were issued maps and
given instructions for completing
the course.

Saturday morning's activities
began at 5 am when cadets went
outside into the cold morning for
Physical Training (PT). After
exercising and going on a short
run, the cadets returned to their
barracks and went to breakfast.
The first site the cadets went to
that morning was the Rappelling
Tower, which was run by
members of Behrend's ROTC
program. After rappelling
demonstrations and instruction on
tying a rappell seat, the cadets
were sent up the tower to try
their courage on botPlow and
high lanes.

After this exciting start to the
morning, the cadets were next
sent to an urban warfare training
site. The cadets were issued M-
-16's and blank ammunition, then
traveled through the site to fight

Afterthis last exercise, the
cadets were taken back to the
barracks area and finally
dismissed. After loading the bus,
the cadets, mostof themready for
a nap, gladly settled into their
seats, and traveled back to
Behrend.

The cadets were given classes
on night land navigation, the
assembly and disassembly of the
M-16, and firing techniques for
this weapon. Cadets were taken
into the field, put into pairs, and

On-Campus Protestant
Worship Services Begin
On-campus Protestant

worship services began on April
2 and will continue through the
month of April and into future
semesters. Services will be held
each Sunday from 3-4 pm in the
Reed 117. The services are
sponsored by Behrend Campus
Ministry.

"We have been working out
the details for these services since
1987 fall semester," saidCampus
Ministry Board President Pastor
Ray Sines. "Rev. Ronald Garrett,
Pastor of the Messiah Lutheran
Church and Campus Ministry
Board Treasurer, and I began with
a Protestant worship survey to
see how many Behrend students
would be interested in an on-
campus service."

All the Protestant pastors on
the Campus Ministry Board have
volunteered to conduct the
services on a rotational basis.
These ministers are Rev. Charles
Case, Pastor of Wesleyville
Baptist Church; Rev. Ronald
Garrett, Pastor of Messiah
Lutheran Church (Wesleyville);
Rev. Ray Sines, Pastor or the
Erie Church of God (Brown
Ave.); and Rev. Gerald Schmidt,
Pastor of Wesley United
Methodist Church.

Behrend Campus Ministry
was started by the Messiah
Lutheran Church of Wesleyville
in 1981 as an evangelical
outreach to Behrend students.
Student Affairs provided an office
where local volunteer pastors
could counsel. These volunteer
ministers, along with the Dean of
Student Affairs and selected
faculty and students, organized
the Campus Ministry Board. The
Board's responsibilities are to
provide students with counseling,
worship opportunities,

transportation to local churches
and liturgical and nonliturgical
programs.

In the fall of 1983 the Board
organized on-campus services for
Catholic students. To minister to
additional Behrend students, the
Board recently organized the on-
campus Protestant worship
services.

Behrend's Campus Ministry
also sponsors an on-campus
Roman Catholic service each
Saturday evening at 5:30 in the
Reed Lecture Hall.
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